

Debbie A. Johnson, RN Health Resource Coordinator

> Human Resources 16550 SW Merlo Rd. Beaverton, OR 97006

Ph: 503.591.4459 Fax: 503.591.4438

March 12, 2013

In Support of SB 789

Dear Senate Committee Members,

Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you today on SB 789. We are grateful to Senator Hass and our local legislators who have co-sponsored this bill with him.

Beaverton School District has participated in the comparability analysis three times since we were required by statute. Each time, our comparable plans were significantly less expensive than OEBB plans. We have calculated a savings of \$25.8 million dollars or 260 teaching positions over a five year period (from OEBB's inception in 2008) through June 30, 2013.

We support SB 789 for the following reasons:

SB 789 is reasonable and efficient legislation

Beaverton School District and the other school districts outside of OEBB have consistently shown since 2008 that we have appropriately managed our employee health plans and provided comparable plans less expensively than OEBB plans.

There are costs to each district to produce the comparability analysis and there are costs to OEBB for their consultants to perform their review. SB 789 would limit the exposure that school districts currently incur in producing this analysis every two years by allowing school districts a six year limitation. This would be a welcome relief to school districts that are currently strapped for additional resources.

SB 789 does not change the intent of the statute

This bill leaves the option of employee bargaining groups to request an actuarial analysis annually. Should our bargaining groups wish to consider transitioning to an OEBB plan, the option remains open to them.

In addition, we support SB 789 because in these times, it is difficult to plan our budgets knowing that every two years, we could be subject to entering an increasingly expensive system that would continue to drain dollars from our classrooms.

Sincerely.

Debbie A. Johnson, RN

Beaverton School District

District Goal for 2010-15: All students will show continuous progress toward their personal learning goals, developed in collaboration with teachers and parents, and will be prepared for post-secondary education and career success.

The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups. It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment.